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ARCHAEOLOGICAL REVIEW COMMITTEE HEARING
THURSDAY, September 14, 2017 at 4:30 PM
LAND USE DEPARTMENT CONFERENCE ROOM
CITY HALL - 200 LINCOLN AVENUE, SANTA FE, NM
##* AMENDED***

CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: July 13, 2017 and August 3, 2017
MATTERS FROM THE FLOOR

ACTION ITEMS
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Case #AR-08-2016. Fort Marcy 11 — Murales Road. Suburban Archaeological Review District. Office of
Archaeological Studies, agent for PNM, owner, requests approval of a Monitoring Report for .0272 acres for
cable replacement.

2. Case #AR-29-2017. 463 Paseo de Peralta. Historic Downtown Archaeological Review District. Ron Winters,
agent for Scottish Rite Temple, owner, requests approval of a Monitoring Plan for 270 linear feet of trenching
for the Centurylink Project.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

MATTERS FROM THE COMMITTEE
ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS AND COMMUNICATIONS
ADJOURNMENT

Persons with disabilities in need of accommodations, contact the City Clerk’s office at 955-6520 five (5) working days prior to date.
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THURSDAY, September 14, 2017 at 4:30 PM
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ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: July 13, 2017 and August 3, 2017
MATTERS FROM THE FLOOR
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Case #AR-28-2017. 5620 Rufina Street. Suburban Archaeological Review District. Stephen Post, agent for
Danny Marmion, owner, requests approval of an Archaeological and Historical Study for 4.126 acres for the
Rael Subdivision.

2. Case #AR-08-2016. Fort Marcy 11 — Murales Road. Suburban Archaeological Review District. Office of
Archaeological Studies, agent for PNM, owner, requests approval of a Monitoring Report for .0272 acres for
cable replacement.

3. Case #AR-27-2017. 107 Cienega Street. Historic Downtown Archaeological Review District. Office of
Archaeological Studies, agent for City of Santa Fe, owner, requests approval of a Monitoring Plan for 134
linear feet of for the PNM Transformer and Line Replacements Project.

4. Case #AR-29-2017. 463 Paseo de Peralta. Historic Downtown Archaeological Review District. Ron Winters,
agent for Scottish Rite Temple, owner, requests approval of a Monitoring Plan for 270 linear feet of trenching
for the Centurylink Project.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

MATTERS FROM THE COMMITTEE
ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS AND COMMUNICATIONS
ADJOURNMENT

Persons with disabilities in need of accommodations, contact the City Clerk’s office at 955-6520 five (5) working days prior to date.
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MINUTES OF THE
CITY OF SANTA FE
ARCHAEOLOGICAL REVIEW COMMITTEE HEARING
City Councilors Conference Room
September 14, 2017

A, CALL TO ORDER

The Archaeological Review Committee Hearing was called to order by David Eck, Chair, at
approximately 4:30 p.m., on September 14, 2017, in the City Councilors Conference Room, City
Hall, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

B. ROLL CALL

Members Present
David Eck, Chair
James Edward Ivey
Derek Pierce
Cortney Anne Wands

Members Excused
Tess Monahan, Vice-Chair

Others Present
Nicole Ramirez-Thomas, Historic Preservation Division — Committee liaison
Melessia Helberg, Stenographer

There was a quorum of the membership in attendance for the conducting of official
business.

NOTE: Allitems in the Committee packet for all agenda items are incorporated herewith to
these minutes by reference, and the original Committee packet is on file in, and may be
obtained from, the City of Santa Fe Historic Preservation Division.



C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
MOTION: Jake Ivey moved, seconded by Derek Pierce, to approve the Agenda as presented.

VOTE: The motion was approved unanimously on a voice vote.

D. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - JULY 13, 2017 AND AUGUST 3, 2017
The following correction was made to the minutes of August 3, 2017:

A correction was made to line 3 of the caption of the case on page 7, as follows: “...FOR
4+,392-1.392 ACRES.”

MOTION: Jake Ivey moved, seconded by Courtney Anne Wands, to approve the minutes of the
meeting of July 13, 2017, as presented and to approve the minutes of t he meeting of August 3,
2017, as amended.

VOTE: The motion was approved unanimously on a voice vote.

E. MATTERS FROM THE FLOOR

There were no matters from the floor.

F. ACTION ITEMS

1. CASE #AR-08-2016. FORT MARCY 11 - MURALES ROAD. SUBURBAN
ARCHAEOLOGICAL REVIEW DISTRICT. OFFICE OF ARCHAEOLOGICAL
STUDIES, AGENT FOR PNM, OWNER, REQUESTS APPROVAL OF A
MONITORING REPORT FOR .0272 ACRES FOR CABLE REPLACEMENT.

BACKGROUND & SUMMARY:

An archaeological monitoring plan was approved by the ARC in January 2017. The report
summarizes the results of the monitoring activities. No intact cultural resources were recovered at
the time of monitoring of manual and mechanical excavation activities. The Applicant is requesting
clearance of the project.
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval of the proposed monitoring report as it complies with 14-3.13(C)(4)(d),
Procedures for the Historic Downtown Utility Mains, Treatment.

Chair Eck noted the Staff Report in the packet. He thanked Ms. Ramirez-Thomas and
asked if she has anything to add.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas apologized to Dr. Blinman for not putting the color copy he submitted
in the packet.

Dr. Blinman said these are the first monitoring results that he has submitted to the ARC for

review and comment.

Cortney Anne Wands

Ms. Wands said on packet page 8, paragraph 8, in the last sentence there is no use of
metric measurement.

Dr. Blinman said the dimensions aren't translated into metrics.

Jake lvey

Mr. Ivey had no comment.

Derek Pierce

Mr. Pierce said at first he was a little taken aback by the sheer number of artifacts, without
there being a site, but Dr. Blinman did a convincing job of explaining that it was all redeposited
material, noting he appreciates the level of effort Dr. Blinman made to document that.

Mr. Pierce, referring to packet page 46, Figure 7.6, said he has a question about two cinder

blocks he thought might have been a foundation and turned out not to be, noting there is a concrete
slab sticking out of the wall.
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Dr. Blinman said that put everyone in a questioning mode, but there was no context, noting
3 people looked through it, and it appeared to be construction debris prior to road construction.

Jake lvey

Mr. lvey said he had no comment.

Chair Eck

Chair Eck noted on packet page 49, at the top left hand column, line 2, “Roasario” should
be “Rosario.” He suggested he might want to run a spell check for all of that.

Chair Eck said he agrees with Mr. Pierce’s comment about Dr. Blinman'’s good explanation
of how all this came to be.

MOTION: Derek Pierce seconded by Jake Ivey, with respect to respect to Case #AR-08-16, to
approve the Monitoring Results for the proposed PNM/Fort Marcy, 11 Murales Road, Faulted
Cable Replacement Project, as requested by Eric Blinman, Office of Archaeological Studies, for
PNM, with the minor corrections offered, as it complies with 14-3.13(C)(4)(d), Procedures for the
Historic Downtown Utility Mains, Treatment, and to forward a copy of the report and notice of this
approval to the New Mexico Historic Preservation Division, as per NMAC 4.10.17.

VOTE: The motion was approved unanimously on a voice vote.

2. CASE #AR-29-2017. 463 PASEO DE PERALTA. HISTORIC DOWNTOWN
ARCHAEOLOGICAL REVIEW DISTRICT. RON WINTERS, AGENT FOR
SCOTTISH RITE TEMPLE, OWNER, REQUESTS APPROVAL OF A
MONITORING PLAN FOR 270 LINEAR FEET OF TRENCHING FOR THE
CENTURYLINK PROJECT.

BACKGROUND & SUMMARY:

CenturyLink proposes to bore approximately 270 feet of copper cable to replace existing copper
cable. The project will take place within the right-of-way of Paseo de Peralta and run along the
driveway access to the west of the Scottish Rite Temple. The archaeologist will monitor trenching
activities and record any subsurface cultural material that may be present.
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff defers to the Committee regarding the proposed boring activities. Otherwise, staff
recommends approval of the proposed monitoring report as it complies with 14-3.13(C)(4)(d)
Procedures for Historic Downtown, Treatment.

Chair Eck noted the Staff Report in the packet. He thanked Ms. Ramirez-Thomas and
asked if she has anything to add.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she has nothing to add.

Mr. Winters noted that a very small portion of this is on public land, and then it is on private
land. He said CenturyLink has requested this as a boring project on the private land, since they
are following an existing line that has gone bad - they will follow that same corridor to the terminal
at the north end. The part that is on public land will be monitored as well as the bore pit on either
end.

Mr. Winters said the last time he was before the Committee, we were talking about profiling,
and he was told that from now on the State requested that the whole trench be profiled. He said he
was told that they were doing this already using photographs.

Chair Eck said the whole discussion of profiling was for information only, because the State
is considering that in its regulations revisions, but it is not in place at this point. He said this was
the suggested mode of coping with that when such time as it may be required.

Mr. Winters said then it hasn't yet been enacted.

Chair Eck said the Regulations will be published, and then a request for public comment,
noting there is a lot that needs to happen before those Regulations come out. He has no idea
whether or not they will include that provision. He is trying to explain that it has been discussed
and seriously considered by the people doing the Regulations revisions.

Derek Pierce

Mr. Pierce said he is having a hard time understanding from the report exactly what is being

done. It talked about monitoring the trench. In another place, it seemed to suggest the entire
project is boring, so there is no trench to monitor. And asked Mr. Winters to explain.

Minutes of the Archaeological Review Committee: September 14, 2017 Page §



Mr. Winters said in the beginning, he talks about the 7 foot trench in the street. He said it is
a bore pit, but it is a small trench they'll use to stage the boring equipment, and bore to the north
end.

Mr. Pierce said then Mr. Winters is monitoring the pit, and Mr. Winters said yes.

Mr. Pierce said he thinks he is clear, because Mr. Winters reused language in a couple of
places that probably was from another report and it didn't translate well. He said his general feeling
was it seemed to talking about two different projects at the same time.

Mr. Pierce asked if this goes under a paved driveway and Mr. Winters said yes.

Mr. Pierce said none of us here are big fans of boring, but thinks in this case it probably isn't
worth ripping up asphalt.

Mr. Winters said he might have questioned it more if it hadn't been explained to him that it
is an old line that has gone bad that they are replacing and following the old line to put in the new
one.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she also was confused as to whether there was boring or
trenching, and finally resolved that Mr. Winters would monitoring the trenching activities but boring
was going to be happening. She said she understands pipe bursting, but doesn’t understand how
they will run - parallel or through the copper. She asked how it works.

Mr. Winters said they follow the same route, and it will be marked and identified and they
either will go under it or adjacent to it — it will follow the same path, the same trench.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas asked if they pull out the old copper.
Mr. Winters said no, it stays.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she doesn’t want us to get into a situation with other projects
where others say that they are replacing things exactly in the same place, but it never really is.

Mr. Pierce said there is a little difference between right next to it and 4 feet away.

Mr. Winters said part of it is limited with where they will do this which is at the western edge
of the property, and he understands it won't be right down the center of the driveway.
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Mr. Pierce said he understands they will do a number of pits to locate the line.
Mr. Winters said yes and those will be monitored, noting they know exactly where it is.

Mr. Pierce said he is comfortable with this, as long as there is an understanding all the way
around if they find some optical and decide, oh we're going to move this over 5 feet, that doesn't
work.

Mr. Winters said he has always conveyed to his clients that they can't vary from what is
approved, unless it gets administrative approval or approval from the ARC. He has had issues in
the past where they did deviate.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said her preference is not to approve anything administratively unless
it is absolutely necessary, it is an emergency, or the project has already started and we're going to
salvage what is there. She wants to be very clear that if, for some reason, this were to move any
significant distance from where it is proposed, that trenching would occur, and asked if that could
be administratively approved or should it come back to this Committee.

Chair Eck said, “Put that down as a question we will need to address, and | have some
things to offer when it comes around to me.”

Jake Ivey

Mr. lvey had no comment.

Cortney Anne Wands

Ms. Wands suggested he may want to update the Culture and History, commenting it stops
in 1989 [inaudible].

Ms. Wands said where they will be boring, there is a large historic site “from when they
brought everything in.”

Chair Eck asked if that is when they leveled the racetrack and Ms. Wands said yes. He
said that's where the street side bore pit would be.

Ms. Wands said she has no further remarks, noting Mr. Winters addressed her confusion
between the boring and the trenching.
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Chair Eck
Chair Eck asked when the existing, failed copper was installed.

Mr. Winters said he doesn't know, but he can ask if they know.

Chair Eck asked if the length of the utility work is anything that approaches the City’s level
of interest in utility work, even if it is on private land.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas asked if he is speaking of the length of the threshold, and the Chair
nodded yes. Ms. Ramirez-Thomas then said, “Yes, oh yes.”

Chair Eck said the fact that the bore is on private land is now somewhat secondary to the
question of how to best do this project from the City's perspective.

Mr. Winters said it is more than 60 feet.

Chair Eck said there is another site there, the cemetery, which Mr. Winters mentioned. He
said the cemetery extent the eastern fence wall of that cemetery is somewhere in the footprint of
the existing Scottish Rite Temple, given that it's been excavated and a lot of things have happened,
that part of the cemetery was probably gone. The west boundary of the cemetery is the boundary
of the property that was once the Ghost Ranch facility, and [inaudible] testing out there. He said
the cemetery, theoretically, was moved, but he is skeptical. He said, typically, who is moved are
those whose families have money to pay to move them and “everybody else stays home.”

Chair Eck continued, saying, he is wondering if we can countenance boring into a cemetery
if we don't know that there are no remains involved. Secondly, he doesn't know that we can treat
this as a contingency based human remains project, because it is a known burial place, and
wonders if it has to be a little more complicated. He is very uncomfortable about poking holes
through old cemeteries, even if people swear that they moved everybody, “because they frankly
don't know.

Chair Eck continued, saying, Mr. Winters said human remains were discovered as far west
as some law office to the left, and that is considerably further than the boundary he was thinking
about. And they were theoretically historic human remains and [inaudible] this cemetery. And
multiple individuals were found at the north edge of this same property when they constructed all
the buildings to the north which originally were some sort of school. Typical of a cemetery, there
are a crowd of other burials around it. He said he could find historic trash and also could find
people.

Minutes of the Archaeological Review Committee: September 14, 2017 Page 8



Mr. Winters said he understands saying he has no dog in this fight, and this is what was
proposed to him by CenturyLink and said he would bring it to this Committee. He is well aware of
the cemetery. He asked if monitoring is required where all of the demolition is happening.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said that has been a question, noting there is some environmental
remediation happening there. She said apparently there is an old tank below the surface, and she
needs to follow up on this.

Mr. Winters said he has watched that place come down, and all of the heavy equipment,
and it seems ‘it is right in the middle of it." He did the project to the West on Old Taos Highway and
Paseo, a CenturyLink project, and that is where he found the trash dump from the tertiary
millennial.

Chair Eck said he thought Mr. Winters had done the testing for that property, Ghost Ranch.
Mr. Winters said no.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she spoke with a group of attorneys, and nobody had purchased
the land and they hadn’t heard anything about the purchase of the land. She said nothing has
come through her office, so she really doesn't know what's happening there.

Chair Eck said then they can demolish and remode! the landscape without a permit.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she doesn’t know what they're doing, and she needs o find out
what itis. She doesn't know who purchased the property or what it has become.

Chair Eck said the owner is just clearing it to make it developable for some hypothetical
circumstance.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said we had an issue at the Railyard with Site Santa Fe. She said if it
is a permit that goes through State CID for some reason and doesn’t come through the City, then
we don't know about it. She is guessing that is what happened, noting CID often doesn’t contact
SHPO the way it should. She thinks the property must have sold.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas continued saying historically, there was some kind of boiler tank
below the surface of that property and she thinks they may have thrown different types of items into
the tank and it contaminated the soil and so it will need full remediation. So perhaps they're doing
what is needed on the tank. She said someone called and wanted to know everything about the
Ordinance, so that person must have been very serious about buying the property. She reiterated
she needs to find out what happened.
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Mr. Pierce said perhaps she could speak with Environment Department and see if there is
an EPA permit, and Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she will do so.

Mr. Winters said his project was just to the west of that property.
Chair Eck said then there is a blank space in the middle.

[Ms. Wands remarks here were completely inaudible]

Mr. Winters said that's the one where the pipe went under the burial.

Chair Eck said he is uncomfortable with idea of boring under other any other conditions than
tracking the existing cable, exactly, with whatever sensory equipment is necessary, and place the
conduit above the existing copper. He said almost unequivocally it would have to be in the fill of
original trench, and be in disturbed deposit and would then be less of a concern. He doesn’t know
if that can be done, but he thinks it the only way he would be comfortable with this.

Ms. Wands spoke about the experience of digging up Kearney looking for a gas line that
was marked, noting it was the north side of the street instead of on the south side.

Mr. Winters said they first would mark/locate the existing, and when boring, the head of the
bore has a sensor, so they are following and marking every few feet in front of it directly. He said
with a linear feature like that they are more [inaudible], but it's when things start crossing and such.
He said they know about the existing line, and they have told him the reason for doing it. He
worked with Kelly Cable commenting they are conscientious, noting he did a segment with them on
East Houghton where there was a historic fruit tree. He said he watched and observed, and “they
came up right where they project.” He said CenturyLink uses Kelly exclusively, and he has worked
with them on numerous projects.

Mr. Winters continued, saying he is open to whatever this Committee wants to do about
this.

Mr. Pierce said the Chair's point is well taken, that they have to stay within what is the
original trench, with a foot or so on either side of the line at the most. If they find something, they
have to stop and we'll have to do something else.

Chair Eck said it is theoretically possible that the driveway occupies the footprint of the
historic cemetery drive into the cemetery to the central place from which people disbursed to do
whatever they needed to do - the access from the street, the exterior to the center. Soit is
theoretically possible that the driveway is the same site of the road which was then. There usually
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is nobody buried in the road, but he can't say that in all cases. He said sometimes the road is built
over whoever happened to be unlucky. So there are a cloud of unknowns “stirring around in my
brain.” He asked Mr. Winters if he could inquire of them as to how precise they can be and can
they guarantee a certain level of precision, and if they still really want to bore. He said after hearing
this, they may want to do something different.

Mr. Winters suggested postponing this to the next meeting. He can talk to CenturyLink and
Kelly, explain the Committee’s concerns, and report back at the next meeting and tell the
Committee what he learned.

Mr. Winters continued, saying he stays all the time and even with the boring, certainly the
pot holing which comes first, then the trench for the bore at both ends. He is happy to postpone
this case if it would make the Committee more comfortable. He said someone from Kelly Cable
could attend the meeting and answer questions.

Chair Eck said that would be wonderful, noting it depends on time constraints and how soon
they need to fix this.

Mr. Winters said he can't imagine they could get this up and running in the next 2 %2 weeks,
and asked the date of the next meeting.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she believes that is October 5™
Mr. Pierce said he won't be attending that meeting.

Mr. Winters said he has an illustration of the grounds and it shows an area as a cemetery
on the north side of the grounds. He hasn't seen a proper map and asked if anyone has.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she has seen a map.

Chair Eck said he has seen a photograph taken from “a point somewhat elevated and to the
west, which shows the cemetery wall, so you can see it sitting there.” He said the background is
completely different because of all the changes and modern construction, but you can recognize it
for what itis. Itis a really substantial adobe wall.

Mr. Winters said that is what is shown in the illustration of the Tertiary Millennial — you see
the wall feature, and he will provide a copy of that to the Committee. He said from that, the
Committee should be able to determine where it sat. He will try to get representatives of
CenturyLink and Kelly Cable to attend the next meeting to answer questions.
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Mr. Pierce said that would be good for them and for us to know. He said even if we were to
approve boring along the same alignment, there is some chance that they won't even get to the pull
pit phase before they are shut down.

Mr. Winters said he has worked with them on 15 projects, and they are well aware and are
very conscientious about what this Committee expects and need. He said they also know you
aren't in favor of boring unless it is a necessity or there are extenuating circumstances. He
understands the sensitive nature of this because of the location.

Mr. Pierce said we need to see what CenturyLink can do and if it can stay within one foot of
the existing line. He said if we are comfortable with their guarantee, then this may be the least
destructive means of getting this project done.

Mr. Winters said they will go over a line, sometimes under. He understands the concern of
staying within the footprint of the existing trench. He said it depends on the depth of whatever they
are crossing.

Ms. Wands asked if they can go up and over the existing line.

Mr. Winters said he doesn’t know, because this is a different kind of line, noting in doing
fiberoptics, they have to stay at a certain depth, so this is the reason the trenches are 4 feet deep.
He has seen very shallow gas lines and such.

Chair Eck said Mr. Winters should ask them how deep is the line, when it was put in, what
other utilities are there and need to be [inaudible] and its relative depth.

Mr. Winters said this is the reason he is suggesting to postpone to the next meeting — so he
can get more information and get representatives to attend that meeting.

MOTION: Derek Pierce moved, seconded by Jake Ivey, to postpone Case #AR-29-2017, to the
next meeting of the Committee on October 4. 2-18.

VOTE: The motion was approved unanimously on a voice vote.

G. DISCUSSION ITEMS

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said the Santa Fe Conservation Trust has a contract with the City
and there is concemn about the La Tierra piece that was brought forward a month ago. She said we
have another challenge, which is that they built the trail at Dale Ball and Cerro Gordo, and we found
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out about it. They are going through one site, but there are major gaps in the information about this
area. He said she spoke to Steve Townsend and David to see if they could fill her in. She said
there is an historic homestead site, and they still are looking at it and evaluating what it is.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas continued, saying there is another site identified as the Jose Prada
House, and she thinks that is misidentified, or else it was another house that he had up in the
woods. She said she has to find out about that. There also is a potential headstone site off the
trail, and the two mile dam. She said a certain Neighborhood Association has become confident,
because the dam is decommissioned, that they can use the rocks and other things associated with
it. Itis listed on the State Register.

Chair Eck said, “If so, they can't use a pebble.”

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said she needs to speak with Pilar and Steve about the dam. She
said they are just trying to get a handle on things. She said we don't have the report from the work
that was done up there from 2011. She thinks Steve Townsend came forward with a project for
that area, when, she thinks, they tore down some old PNM buildings that used to be up there. She
is looking for information and asked people to let her know if they recall anything, noting we are
starting from scratch.

Chair Eck suggested that she contact David Snow who has been “up and down that canyon
a million times, and chances are if ya'll don’t remember it at ARMS, David will remember.”

Mr. Pierce asked if she is trying to require a survey after the fact and a [inaudible]
assessment after the fact.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said yes. She said the way it is built, it is impossible to get people to
not walk on trail. She said there is a line of site from the side of the swale where the building used
to be, and you can see the parking lot and your car. That was the original impetus to construct the
trail through there. She said we have to figure out how to mitigate it.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas continued, saying there is not a large quantity of artifacts on the
surface, and those that are there are small bits of ceramic and small bits of glass. But there is
some rock terracing, and there is a well/tunnel feature at the bottom and it was built by an Italian
immigrant in the 1890's. She said she has to find out more about that.

Chair Eck asked if it was one of the Archbishop's stonemasons.
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Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said the Water Division has been great in facilitating conversations,
even though they have an MOU with the Parks Department. They couldn't transfer the land under
the authority of the Parks. She said Parks has been more challenging. She said Tim Rodgers,
head of Trail Management, thinks people should be able to visit and enjoy archaeological sites.
She told him that might be appropriate if nothing is being harmed, but they don't get to make that
decision.  She asked members to let her know of anything that contributes to that area. She
spoke with Pilar and Stephen and they don’t know much about the dam either.

Ms. Ramirez-Thomas said CyberMesa is pending, noting we have a new Economic
Development Director, Matt Brown. She has met with Mr. Brown, James [inaudible] and Larry
Worstell, Acting ITT Director. She said there is a lot of discussion of the previous Phase 1, and her
comment to them is they need to plan better and then we won't have the challenges that occurred
previously. They are working on a plan, and have provided her with an aerial photo with a line
drawn on it. She told them that wasn't sufficient. She said we need the engineer to go through and
see where they are digging. She said boring might be something that comes up with this. She said
once they give her the engineer's information she can bring it to the Board for discussion.

H. MATTERS FROM THE COMMITTEE

Mr. Pierce won't be attending the October 5™ meeting. A poll of the membership indicates

there still will be a quorum in attendance.

I ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS AND COMMUNICATIONS

There were no Administrative Matters and Communications.

J. ADJOURNMENT
There was no further business to come before the Committee.
MOTION: Jake Ivey moved, seconded by Derek Pierce, to adjourn the meeting.

VOTE: The motion was approved unanimously on a voice vote, and the Committee was adjourned
at approximately 5:45 p.m.
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